PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE - AUGUST 2017

Dear Members,

First, a quick recap of our events in July. Our Masterchef cookout was a huge success. It was great fun for the whole family to get together and learn how to cook ravioli and to bake and decorate a chocolate cake for dessert. Competition was intense and the winners are our past president, Greg Teo and his lovely family, Lynn, Ariel and Amber. Congrats guys. On the motoring front, we had a great turnout of 45 cars for our brunch drive to the East. A nice route was planned, taking us through the speed traps along Changi coastal route, enabling our convoy leaders and sweepers to practice for the big one in August. Our brunch venue at Changi Cove was also well received by everyone who attended. Lastly, I wish to express my appreciation to our sponsors, Sony who gave us tickets to the ICC Chelsea-Inter match at the National Stadium. Thank you Endo san for your generosity.

I'm sure all of you are excited by the 70th Anniversary celebrations which are happening this month, 16th August (black-tie gala dinner) and 20th August (parade). The response has been overwhelming and due to space constraints, we are unable to accommodate everyone and I ask for your kind understanding. Full details will be sent to you shortly.

Besides the 70th Anniversary celebrations, we are also jointly organizing a track day at Sepang, coinciding with Pilota Around The World. Those of you who have not enjoyed the Pilota experience should take advantage of this opportunity and get to know your cars better. The Pilota instructors are specially flown in and the instructor-driver ratio is usually very good, giving the participants their full attention. I strongly encourage the new members to register and get the best out of your car in a controlled track environment.

Look forward to catching up with you at our next event.

Your President,

Leong Kah Wah

aka The White Knight